
 

 

KING EDWARD MEMORIAL PARK 
FORESHORE 
CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 
Ground improvements to strengthen the area below the cofferdam are almost complete.  

We continue to set up the site for the next phase of works which is the construction of the shaft. 
This includes creating new work surfaces and foundations, whilst finishing the backfilling of the 
remaining sections of the cofferdam. These works will continue for the next month.  

The shaft will be the future connection to the Thames Tideway Tunnel.  

Construction will consist of first installing the diaphragm walls, followed by excavation to 64 metres 
deep.  

From late September, we will start to receive equipment for shaft works. Some of the larger 
equipment will arrive to site outside of normal working hours (before 7.00 am and after 7.00 pm), 
this is to minimise traffic disruption as they will be abnormal loads.  

Once we begin to install the shaft, we have permitted working hours up to 22:00. These hours are 
for managing these critical activities, with our intention to always finish works as early as possible 
in the evening. However, this can be dependent on progress throughout the day and delays such 
as traffic.  

More information will be provided nearer to starting shaft works.  

Please continue overleaf to see a diagram of how the site will look over the coming months, along 
with information on our community meetings.  
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WORKING HOURS 

• Normal: Monday to Friday: 08:00 –18:00 

• Extended working hours when required 
for tidally affected activities: from 05:00 
and up to 22:00 

• Occasional inspection and 
maintenance: Saturdays 08:00 - 17:00 
and Sundays 10:00 – 16:00 

• Up to one hour start up and shut down 
periods are also permitted 

WHAT TO EXPECT 

• An increase in equipment leaving and 
arriving to site ahead of the next 
phase of works 

 
WHAT WE WILL DO 

• Continue to monitor noise and dust 
levels and use best practise to 
minimise nuisance 

• Hold regular Community Liaison Working 
Group meetings 



 

COMMUNITY LIAISON WORKING GROUPS  

We hold regular meetings called Community Liaison Working Groups (CLWG).  

The purpose of the meeting is to keep residents informed of our works, provide a forum to express 
your views and to get any questions or enquiries answered.  

The next meeting will be in October. If you are interested, please contact our Helpdesk (details 
below).  

We also provide updates via email, including information discussed, minutes and time and date of 
the next meeting. You can receive these, along with our construction updates by contacting our 
Helpdesk.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

64 metre deep 
shaft 

Diaphragm 
walls  

Silos and equipment 
for shaft woks    

Muck bins to store excavated 
material before it’s taken away 

from site by barge  


